To: uaacomments@nasba.org 
CC: feedback@wscpa.org
Subject:  UAA exposure draft on CPA exam window

NASBA Uniform Accountancy Act Committee
NASBA
150 Fourth Ave, Suite 700
Nashville, TN 37219-2417

As a student who is interested in pursuing the CPA designation, I urge you to quickly do all you can to eliminate barriers that are discouraging or preventing many of my fellow students from pursuing this career goal. One of the quickest ways you can have a positive impact is by at least doubling the current 18-month window we have to pass all four parts of the CPA Exam. I know that you are currently looking to increase the CPA Exam testing timeframe by six months. That is not enough to have a meaningful impact.  
[bookmark: _Int_M77VPECX]In order to obtain the CPA designation, I have the added costs and time investments of a required fifth year of college education at tuition rates that have increased well beyond inflation. Many students, like me, need to work to cover these costs, and our workloads have increased due to staffing shortages, providing us less time and opportunities to study and take the exam. Once a student has committed to the additional education and time investment, it would mean a lot if the profession would encourage their pursuit of earning their license, not create additional obstacles. 
[bookmark: _Int_AG6wFYkG]It is my understanding that increasing the window to at least 36 months will in no way put the public at risk, but it will have an immediate, positive impact on me and so many others who are facing balancing the time and financial demands of starting busy careers, potentially finishing school, starting a family, and paying off costly student loans, to list just a few.  I know too many others who wanted to become CPAs but instead opted to pursue other career paths after looking at the costs of an additional year of college, an extra year out of the workforce, and then having to pass all parts of the CPA Exam.
[Optional: Insert a story of a classmate who changed their mind about pursuing the CPA license due to the window.]
I urge the NASBA UAA Committee to adopt no less than a 36-month window for CPA Exam passage and continue to pursue other ways to eliminate unnecessary barriers that are preventing current and future CPAs, like me, from achieving their dream.
Sincerely, 
[Your name]
